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The very best of Nexus relationships, Embracing Diversity and Community spririt was evident on
Wednesday when we joined with all our Muslim colleagues and friends for Buka Puasa. It was a
wonderful event, expertly organised by Tikka and the brilliant PTF team and skilfully MC’d by

Puan Putri.

As well as sharing
food with our hard
working cleaners
and security
guards, there was
even enough to
also share with a
UNHCR refugee
learning centre.
So proud to be

' part of this caring
. community.
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Year 3 had their first week in
Forest School this week and
enjoyed exploring the forest,
catching bugs and climbing
trees.

We're excited to be launching Times Table Rock Stars shortly in Year 3 upwards.
This is a fantastic, fun way to practise your times tables! Your child will soon be
receiving a log in and their teachers will get them started. Get ready to rock those

times tables!




Graduations from our FEP/Intensive English and EAL programmes

We are very proud of a large number of our learners who have graduated from our various
EAL programmes this term, including Mathew, who is moving from our FEP programme into
a Year 5 class next term and our Boarders, who also benefit from additional EAL in the
Boarding House with Miss Sandie and her team. Thank you to all our EAL team for their
hard work with our learners.
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REMINDERS

We love that parents spend time in our campus
with their children after school, however, please
note that supervising your children is your
responsibility during this time. Early Years
playground is for EY-Y1 children only and if you
are going to be late for pick up, please remind
your children that they must remain at Secondary
drop off wuntil picked up and not be wandering
around the school. We want to ensure our learners
are safe. Thank you.

Wear burgundy for Multiple Myeloma Awareness
Month

We will be asking our learners to wear Burgundy
in support of Multiple Myeloma Awareness on
the last day of term (28th March) and, if they
wish, to make a donation to the Pink Unity
charity. This is our annual remembrance of a
much loved teacher, Miss Sunita.

Multiple Myeloma
Awareness Month
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It’s been a busy few weeks in the Science
department! Last week, we celebrated
STEAM Week across the school, with
primary learners visiting the science labs
for exciting hands-on experiments.
Meanwhile, some of our Year 12 STEM
Club members took on the role of #5
teachers, leading engaging lessons for |
Early Years classes. With lunchtime
demonstrations and insightful talks from
university speakers, it was a dynamic and
enriching week—we hope our learners
enjoyed every moment!

On Saturday, March 15th, a group of our Year 11 students traveled to Garden
International School to compete in the Inter-School Science Competition, an event
founded by our former student, Conner Han. It was fantastic to see the competition
thriving, and our students performed exceptionally well, debating the topic of Al and
technology in marine exploration. Their impressive efforts against strong competition
from other schools made us incredibly proud. This experience will undoubtedly
benefit them in the future, and we celebrate how brilliantly they represented Nexus!

Pi Day
This year, to celebrate Pi Day (14th March or 3.14) the Secondary Maths department

ran a Pi-Ku poetry competition this week. Learners were asked to use their creativity
to write a Pi-Ku following a 3-1-4 syllable pattern.

1st place: 9N, Muhammad Danial Hamzah Mohd Faris
2nd place: 11N, Veronica Kim
3rd place: 9X, Bima Ramadhava Iswidodo

Special mention goes to 7E, lvan Wang for writing his Pi-Ku in code using a 314 shift
cipher!

We also ran our annual Pi memorisation competition, with lvan Wang managing to
recite an impressive 151 digits of pi.




bate: Thursday 27.03.2025 Location: Nexus Theatr
) 4:30pm - 5:30pm

ELITE CHAMBER
GROUP

Come support our first ever concert! (all proceeds go to charity)
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Dear Learners,

We are delighted to offer our formal invitation to you for this
year's Chamber Group Charity Concert, which will be taking
place on the 27th of March from 4:30-5:30pm at the Theatre!!

Enjoy a carefully curated selection of musical pieces ranging
from film soundtracks, all the way to classical music.

Our chamber group is an ensemble of pianists, violinists, and
flautists who wish to share with the entire school the same
passion we have for music and our instruments; and also to
support our community of Myanmar students to ensure they
receive the education they deserve.

Fees for learners will only be RM5 per ticket, so make sure you
bring your friends along to relax, decompress, and take a break
from the stress of studies for a while. All proceeds + extra
donations will go to charity!!

We look forward to seeing you all there, make sure to follow us
on Instagram at @nexus.ecg | |




Community baking.

We love baking and giving - even more so when we can combine these two activities into an
event that makes us proud. This week we spent the public holiday in an act of Community
Spirit. We baked cookies and made chocolate bars which we gave as gifts during our
wonderful Community Iftar event. Our kindness and community spirit was well appreciated
by families, honoured guests and all the Nexus staff. We are already planning other
community baking efforts to support good causes.




Celebration of Leadership

This week we celebrated a big impact from of our
youngest Boarders. Rio Hayashi agreed to be the
subject of a marketing video for Nexus. We all |
cheered as we watched Rio watching himself on =~
the screen being a proud representative of Nexus
and Boarding.

Watch Rio’s video
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Upcoming activities

This week we loved cooking early breakfast with Mr Noah
and Ms Kit May when they spent the day in the House on
the public holiday. Thank you both for a great day. We
love our teachers visiting Boarding!

Friday - Village trips and games night
Sunday - iOi Mall movies and shopping

Friday - Travel Day!

End of Term Travel
Please complete your End of Term travel details
for your child here
End of Term Travel Form
Boarding closes 5pm Friday 28 March
Boarding opens 3pm Sunday 13 April



https://youtu.be/G_FV-FHct8Y?feature=shared
https://youtu.be/G_FV-FHct8Y?feature=shared
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdHLc8BF6MJI0VdoQsa05vmQszd9bgWaPxvtzqartk2sA_U5A/viewform?usp=header
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Term 2 round up!

Dear Nexus Wolves Athletes, Parents, and Supporters,

As Term 2 draws to a close, we want to express our sincere gratitude to each and every one of
you for your incredible dedication, hard work shown. It has been a fantastic term filled with
thrilling competitions, significant progress, and a strong sense of team spirit.

We've witnessed remarkable growth in our athletes across all disciplines. Whether it was on
the courts, fields, or tracks, your commitment to training and your unwavering enthusiasm
have been truly inspiring. We are incredibly proud of all your achievements this term.

Looking Ahead to Term 3!
Get ready for another exciting season of Nexus Wolves sports! Next term, we'll be diving into
the following sports:

e Badminton

e Volleyball

e T-Ball

e High 5 Volleyball

We encourage everyone to stay active during the break and come back ready to take on new
challenges. Information regarding schedules and training sessions will be shared at the start
of next term.

U13 FOBISIA Squad - Best Wishes!

We would also like to extend our warmest wishes and good luck to our U13 FOBISIA squad as
they embark on their exciting journey to Thailand! They will be competing from Saturday to
Wednesday, and we know they will represent Nexus Wolves with pride and determination. We
are all behind you! Go Wolves!

Thank you once again for making this term a memorable one. We look forward to seeing you
all again next term, ready to continue building on our success.
Have a wonderful and restful break!




